
Please see below a message on behalf of the co-facilitators of the ministerial declaration of the 2022 

ECOSOC High-level segment/HLPF, Her Excellency Margo Deiye, Permanent Representative of Nauru, 

and His Excellency Maurizio Massari, Permanent Representative of Italy 

Following our letter and communication dated March 19th, we wish to inform you that the in-person 

informal consultations initially scheduled on Wednesday, 30 March 2022, will take place on Monday, 4 

April 2022 at 10 am in the ECOSOC Chamber.  

The in-person meeting will offer the opportunity for a first informal consultation with the HLPF 

Membership on the draft outline shared and views on the additional inputs for the content of the Zero 

Draft of the Ministerial Declaration.  

We wish to remind delegations of the existing deadline for written inputs to the Zero Draft of the 

Ministerial Declaration, to be received by Thursday,7 April 2022. Inputs can be sent to Mr. Diego Cimino 

(diego.cimino@esteri.it ) and Ms. Anadella Edward (anadella@nauruun.org ) with copy to Eric Olson 

(olsone@un.org) and Ling Wang (wang24@un.org). As anticipated, we plan to release the Zero Draft by 

April 14th and to have the first consultation on Zero Draft tentatively on April 20th.  

We thank all delegations for their cooperation and support and look forward to meeting on Monday, 4 

April 2022, at 10 am in the ECOSOC Chamber.  

 


